
 

 

 

City Hall        August 3, 2020 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, August 3, 2020 at 7:00 pm by Mayor Kenneth 
Wichman using online Zoom meeting. 
 
Council members present via Zoom were Trish Heim, James Meyer, Dan Glotzbach and Christi McKenzie. Travis 
VanVleck was absent. 
 
Also present via Zoom were Alan Zlatnik, Tracey Taylor, Jeffrey Overmyer, Stanley Oyler, Brad Kirk, Jason 
Connell and Maurice Esguerra. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve minutes of the July 20, 2020 meeting as corrected was seconded by James 
Meyer and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Brown Chevrolet-Buick, Inc  $7,329.00 EFTPS-Fed Wh   $1,140.86 
 EFTPS-FICA      2,198.54 EMPower Retirement       135.00 
 Grace Hier           60.00 Kansas Payment Center      247.46 
 Kansas Withholding Tax        553.12 KP & F      1,043.15 
 KPERS       1,213.57 Alan Zlatnik     1,467.12 
 Harry Hammer III        272.60 Ks Retailers Sale Tax       735.38 
 Tracey Taylor         909.42 Lisa Stum     1,193.11 
 Michael Kirk      1,253.49 Bowe Behymer        597.83 
 Randall Anderson        822.35 Douglas Schreiner       295.17 
 Trent Stanley      1,121.53 Jacob Akin        315.38 
 Jason Connell      1,125.32 Kerry Dick        480.53 
 Tina Dick         466.44 AFLAC         634.88 
 Carbonite      2,159.97 Century Business Technologies      151.43 
 U.S. Post Office             6.95 AmeriPride Linen & Apparel       371.97 
 CenturyLink         856.04 Kansas Gas Service         91.49 
 Aramark         134.50 CAN Surety        200.00 
 Ks Dept of Health & Environment 18,201.56 Zoom Video Communications Inc      16.28 
 Continental Research Corp    2,257.22 Core & Main LP        315.00 
 D & D Security           24.95 Doug’s Pharmacy         82.50 
 Galls LLC         438.46 Gray’s Auto Repair         37.70 
 Heinen Repair Service        116.35 Ks. Dept. of Revenue-Water Fee     469.71 
 Alan Streit         507.92 Municipal Supply, Inc.       218.64 
 Kenneth Wichman        523.49 Rossville Comm Rec. Assoc.   2,000.00 
 Saltus Technologies, LLC    1,687.50 Stanley E Oyler Law Offices   3,302.50 
 The Topeka Metro News         67.91 Universal Chemical    1,168.51 
 Wheatland Pest Control        135.00 Rossville Truck & Tractor Co.        11.90 



 Total    $61,166.70  
  
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $61,166.70 was seconded by Christi McKenzie and 
carried. 
 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve agenda as written was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. 
 
Maurice Esguerra was present to request permission from council to set up table at Andrick park to make and sell 
animal sculptures out of plastic polymer. Following discussion motion by Dan Glotzbach to allow Esguerra to sell 
sculptures in Andrick park parking area if he completes and is granted a solicitors/peddler license was seconded 
by James Meyer and carried. 
 
Utility employee Brad Kirk reported that more mulch would be needed for the playground to complete the project.  
 
Utility employee Brad Kirk reported that contractor for Rossville resident had dumped debris from shed that was 
demolished at the City forestry dump and that the police department was notified and has ordered the contractor 
to have the illegally dumped items removed. Due to this incident the forestry dump has been locked until further 
notice. Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik noted that if inspection was to occur and illegal items found by KDHE 
the City would be found in violation and could be fined or license revoked. Following discussion council requested 
that City Attorney Stanley Oyler review signage at dump site and make any recommendations so that persons 
violating the restrictions can be prosecuted. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that the water samples sent to KDHE for lead and copper testing 
passed with flying colors. 
 
Dan Glotzbach noted that trash container at park volleyball court was full and needed dumping.  
Trish Heim noted that someone had carved word in slide at play area and asked utility department to check and 
see if any way can be removed or covered over. Trish Heim also requested additional trash container in park near 
tennis court. 
 
Christi McKenzie inquired about washing and painting picnic table at park playground area and using a chemical 
cleaner to clean the sign at the swimming pool.  
 
Council discussed steering wheel at tot playground area needed to have rotting wood replaced or bolts removed.  
 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported on police department actions in pursuing ATV and dirt bike and reported on 
court order obtained to get blood sample for testing from suspect. 
 
Council inquired about remaining vehicles parked on railroad right of way. Chief Connell noted that some of the 
vehicles are employees of Gee Tire parking there during the day and semi-truck drivers parking commercial 
vehicles temporary rather than parking in residential zones all other vehicles were to be removed within 10 days. 
 
Council requested that Chief Connell check on report that pit bull dog was residing at property on Main Street. 
 
Council ask Chief Connell about plans to paint crosswalks before start of school. Chief Connell noted that the 
painting was being scheduled by the utility department. 
 
Chief Connell reported that he was planning infrastructure for citywide cameras. 
 
City Attorney Stanley Oyler noted that City Code requires dogs to have tags on collar in reference to previous 
inquiry. 
 
Dan Glotzbach noted that he had received complaint about trash in recycle container at 320 W Adrian not being 
picked up. City personnel to notify resident. 
 



Council reviewed sample of lease agreement between the City and Funnin Hard LLC and Titus Bond for use of 
Campbell Field for a M.I.N.K. League baseball team in 2021. Following review and discussion with City Attorney 
Council requested that City Attorney proceed with negotiations and draft agreement for consideration. 
 
Mayor reported that the American Legion Post #31 had canceled plans to hold dance and beer garden outside 
and withdrew request to close E. Perry Street for this purpose. Band will preform inside the American Legion 
building. 
 
Code Enforcement Administration Jeffrey Overmyer reported that he was working with property owner at 413 
Main to determine the amount of improvements that can be made as per FEMA regulations. 
 
Code Enforcement Administration Jeffrey Overmyer noted that inspection at 615 Maple Court had not yet been 
conducted. 
 
Council had discussion about appointment to the Shawnee County Solid Waste Management Committee. Mayor 
to get information on contact for committee. 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to adjourn was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:33pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 

 


